
 
DATE: May 30, 2025 

TO: Peter Zanoni, City Manager 
 
FROM: Daniel McGinn, AICP, Interim Assistant City Manager  
 DanielMc@cctexas.com 

361-826-7011 
 

 
 
CAPTION: 
 
Resolution canceling the 2025 Homeless Housing and Services Program (HHSP) agreements 
between the City of Corpus Christi and the Nueces Center for Mental Health and Intellectual 
Disabilities (MHID) and increasing the 2025 HHSP agreements with Mission 911 to $164,198.00 
for the General Set Aside and $53,111.00 for the Youth Set Aside totaling $217,309.00. 

 
SUMMARY: 
 
MHID has withdrawn from 2025 HHSP participation and the $142,309 awarded to MHID is 
recommended to be awarded to Mission 911 increasing the 2025 HHSP awarded to Mission 911 
to $217,309. 

 
BACKGROUND AND FINDINGS: 

 
Ordinance 033613 passed and approved on April 1, 2025, awarded funds to two local service 
providers, the Nueces Center for Mental Health and Intellectual Disabilities (MHID) for $142,309 
and to Mission 911 for $75,000. Subsequent to the award, MHID withdrew from 2025 HHSP 
participation over compliance concerns due to the lack of compliance staff for the program at the 
City. 

 
TDHCA established the Homeless Housing and Services Program (HHSP) which provides 
funding to the nine largest cities in Texas in support of services to homeless individuals and 
families. The City of Corpus Christi has been allocated $164,198 for HHSP General Set Aside 
funds and $53,111 for the HHSP Youth Set Aside funds for 2025 for a total of $217,309. In some 
years, the allocation includes funds from the TDHCA EHF. EHF allocations are based on available 
funding from the State. There are no 2025 EHF funds allocated. 
.

 
 

 
AGENDA MEMORANDUM 

City Council Meeting of June 10, 2025    

 
Cancelation of the 2025 Homeless Housing and Services Program Award to Nueces Center for 

Mental Health and Intellectual Disabilities and increasing the award to Mission 911.  

mailto:DanielMc@cctexas.com


On July 29, 2024, the Homeless Services division released a Notice of Funding Availability 
(NOFA) seeking a non-profit organization to provide services under these programs. Applications 
were due August 28, 2024. A Technical Assistance Workshop was held on August 6, 2024. Six 
applications were received. MHID and Mission 911 were the two top application scorers.  

 
ALTERNATIVES: 

 
City Council can choose not to accept the funding, award funds to other agencies, amend award 
amounts, or choose to administer funds directly. 

 
FISCAL IMPACT: 

The City will receive $217,309 for the 2025 program to pass through to local organizations. No 
funding would pass through the City for the 2026 and 2027 programs. 

 
FUNDING DETAIL: 

Fund: 1071 
Organization/Activity: TBD 
Department: 24 
Project # (CIP Only): N/A 
Account: Various Account: 530000 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Staff recommends canceling the MHID award and increasing the Mission 911 award to the full 2025 
HHSP allocation of $217,309. 

LIST OF SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS: 
 
Resolution 
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